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DVFA Officers Meeting
Wednesday, May 25, 2016
Brandywine Hundred (Sta. 11)
18:30 hours
DVFA ROLL CALL OF OFFICERS 
President Joseph Zeroles

( X )

Past Pres./Director Richard Toulson
         (    ) 
1st Vice President Ted Walius

( X )

Kent Director Glenn Gillespie
         (    )

 

2nd Vice President Richard Perillo
( X )

Kent Director Earle Dempsey           
         (    )



Secretary Elmer Steele

( X )

Sussex Clayton Yocum

         ( X )




Treasurer J. Allen Metheny
 
( X )

Sussex Director Ron O’Neal

         ( X )

Executive Manager Warren Jones
( X )

New Castle Director Dan Carrier
         ( X )








New Castle Director Les Warrick
         (    )   Also in attendance;

LADVFA President Mary Francis Eisenbrey

President State EMS Assoc. Jennifer Knox
LADVFA 2nd Vice President Lynn Warner

Mutual Relief Chairman Steve White
1st Vice President State Fire Chief’s Terry Jester
Foundation Chairman Steve Austin
Kent County 1st Vice President Allan Post

Conference Chairman John McKenzie

DVFA Past President Anthony Guzzo

President State Fire Police Alvin Schmick








Meeting was called to order at 18:30 hours by President Zeroles. Invocation was given by Treasurer Allen Metheny. All joined in for the pledge to the flag.
Recessed for dinner at 18:35, served by the Brandywine Hundred Ladies. Reconvened the meeting at 19:00 

President Zeroles thanked everyone for taking time out of their busy schedules to be here tonight.

Recognized the Brandywine Hundred ladies for a fine meal.

ASSOCIATIONS GREETINGS AND REMARKS:
LADVFA:
President Mary Frances Eisenbrey:

· Greetings from the State Ladies Association. Hope everyone has a safe Memorial Holiday.
DSFCA:
1st Vice President Terry Jester:

· Next State Chief’s meeting will be their Expo in Harrington on June 23. They are selling chances on a hand gun as a fund raiser. During the meeting the Chief’s will present lapel pins to Vietnam veterans for their service between the years of 1955 to 1975.
DSFPA:
President Alvin Schmick:

· Wish everyone a safe and happy Memorial Day week-end.
DSEMSA:
President Jennifer Knox:

· Have a safe Memorial Day week-end
OFFICER REPORTS:

President Joe Zeroles:

· Thanked the Conference committee for their work this year.
· Need a motion to place an ad in the EDIAFC program book supporting Bill Betts

Motion by Director Dan Carrier and seconded by Director Ron O’Neal to place a full page ad in the EDIAFC program book at a cost of $100.00      Motion carried

· Parade committee and the conference committee are reviewing the parade trophy list. Will be more on this later tonight.
1st Vice President Ted Walius:

· Thanks to everyone for their support during the passing of his wife. 
· Starting to get very busy now with travel, etc.

2nd Vice President Richard Perillo:

· Discussed the Hagley Museum outing on June 17. Flyers were passed out with all of the information regarding this event sponsored by Hagley Museum and M&T Bank in recognition of the Delaware Fire service. Copy attached 
Secretary Elmer Steele:

· Real busy with Conference issues. Working on the 2017 and 2018 contracts. 2017 has been finalized, but need a letter to opt out of Monday for EMS for 2017. Working on 2018 with the EMS officers as to what their needs will be, considering the new National standards.
Treasurer Allen Metheny:

· Having some issues with credit card processing. Working with the bank to get the issues resolved. Had some problems last year with everything going to the Citizen’s bank account, but that has been resolved. 
Fire Commissioner Tony Guzzo:
· Commissioner Guzzo discussed the audit reporting process. There was a lot of discussion from the group regarding this issue. The law states that the audit must be signed by a CPA Firm and does not allow for a CPA or a PA. Seems to be a “gray” area as to what is acceptable. Should be sure that your auditing firm is using GAP, Governmental Auditing Practices.  
Conference Chairman John McKenzie:  
· Patron ad forms are available. Need to sell these to increase our revenue.
· The dance is back this year on Friday night, thanks to the Memorial Fire Co. for sponsoring this event.

· Discussion was held on the use of credit cards for the purchase of souvenirs since we are paying a percentage to use the cards. After some discussion, a motion was made by Treasurer Metheny and seconded by 2nd Vice President Perillo that a minimum of $25.00 will be the standard for credit card purchases.              Motion carried
· John reviewed the early check-out policy that Dover Downs has in place and why it is being enforced this year. Please read your contract and check your dates.

· All conference forms should be posted on the web site by the end of the week.

· John discussed the parade trophy list regarding the permanent sponsors and moving around of some categories. The sponsors need to be contacted to see if they are willing to move their sponsorship. This is going to take some time and will not be completed for this year.   A motion was made by 1st Vice President Walius and seconded by Secretary Steele to accept the categories that were presented and proceed to make contact with the sponsors with a target date of 2017 to complete these changes.             Motion carried
Mutual Relief Chairman Steve White:

· The Mutual Relief power point presentation is available. Has been presented several times already. If you want it at your company, just contact one of the Trustees.
· Steve asked if it was possible to put a link on the DVFA web site for Workman’s Comp (PMA) and Provident, so people could get the reporting forms easier. Warren will look into the request.
DVFA Memorial Jim Watson: (absent)
· Warren highlighted a text message from Jim regarding the progress and status of the monument project. President Zeroles stated that given the setbacks on the project, he felt that we need to put off the project till the spring of 17’ and not rush into something with too many loose ends.

DVFA Foundation Steve Austin:

· Just had their spring meeting a couple of weeks ago
· The foundation is accepting donations in memory of Linda Rogers

· The foundation will be giving a scholarship of its own this year in the amount of $1,500.00

· Next meeting will be Oct. 12 at 10:00 am at Kent Center 

· Out-of-State info: MSFA Convention is June 20 in Ocean City, meet at 8:00 am in the lobby and CVVFA President’s Council is August 5 at the Level Fire House at 9:00 am
Directors:
Past President/ Director Rich Toulson:  (excused)
Kent County Director Glenn Gillespie:  (absent)
Kent County Director Earle Dempsey:  (absent)
· 1st Vice President Alan Post discussed Kent County safe kid’s day.
Sussex County Director Clay Yocum:  

· Nothing else. Items have already been discussed.
Sussex County Director Ron O’Neal:

· Ron talked about the audit issue and what Sussex County is doing. They are working with Kathleen Davies at the State Auditor’s office to set-up a workshop in Sussex County to discuss what we can do to get a handle on financial problems.
· The Sussex County Council is asking fire companies to submit information regarding the bonding of their officers. Council is suggesting a $250,000.00 bond.

· County officers met with Bethany Beach regarding the tax that they want imposed on their residents in order to fund the fire company.

New Castle County Director Dan Carrier:  

· Nothing else.
New Castle County Director Les Warrick:  (absent)
Executive Manager Warren Jones: (agenda items)
· Symposium was held on April 9 at the Hyatt Bay Center in Dewey Beach. Good turn-out for the 1st one. Planning another one in 2017 at a different venue.
· JFC Mark-up: There is a $38 million short fall in funds, so we will be looking at this very closely as they work on the budget. There was $652,000.00 for ballistic vest, not sure how that will work out with the short fall. 
· NHTSCA Presentation: National Highway Transportation does a review every 5 years on EMS. Warren made a good presentation to them on Tuesday. Not sure what to expect from this presentation.
· Background checks: Legislation is being prepared to exempt firefighters from paying for background checks. More to come on this.
· Post and Essay up-date: Still working on this issue. Had some problems getting to the right people, but things seem to be much better now.
· Parade trophy up-date: Already taken care of.

· 709 Code: Copy attached as info.

· Hagley Museum, June 17: Already taken care of. Copy attached for info.
There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 20:25 hours.
Respectfully submitted,

Elmer B. Steele
Elmer B. Steele, Secretary

Delaware Volunteer Firefighter’s Assoc.

Attest to and approved by:
Executive Manager Warren Jones 

President Joe Zeroles
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